PALM VALLEY CITY COUNCIL

MINUTES

SPECIAL MEETING

MAY 28, 2013

The City Council for the City of Palm Valley met in Special Session on the 28th day of May 2013, at 5:00 p.m., 1313 Stuart Place Road, Palm Valley, Texas.  The meeting was attended by the following people:

MAYOR 

John M. Cutney
COUNCIL MEMBERS PRESENT 
John Widger,  Julie C. Martin, Joe Jones

CITY ATTORNEY


Absent

CITY SECRETARY


Sylvia R. Trevino

Staff Present:



Rosendo Flores, Waterworks Supervisor






Other Interested Parties:  

David Flinn, Engineer

1) The special meeting was called to order by Mayor Cutney.

2)   BID AWARDED FOR THE WASTEWATER TREATMENT PLANT LIFT        STATION IMPROVEMENTS

David Flinn presented the bid tabulations to the Council.  He explained that three (3) bids were received on Wednesday, May 22, 2013 and he recommended the low bid in the amount of $124,840.00 from Balch Machine Company be accepted.

It was noted that there is sufficient money in the City’s budget to take care of this capital project.  When asked what would be next, Mr. Flinn replied that the splitter box will need to be replaced.  It has been in operation since 1980 and the concrete has been patched periodically.  There is no rebar showing so structurally on the outside it looks fine, however, it is 30-year old concrete and the last patch job was done in 2004.  He added that catastrophically it would not fail.

Councilman Jones made a motion to accept the low bid from Balch Machine Company.

Councilman Widger seconded the motion.



Mayor Cutney took the votes and the motion carried unanimously by those 

present.

The special meeting adjourned at 5:10 p.m. upon a motion by Councilman Widger and a second by Councilman Jones.

__________________________

John M. Cutney, Mayor

Attest:

_________________________

Sylvia R. Trevino, City Secretary
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